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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191218014
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ): 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST
Attached is a table showing the breakdown of the age of prisoners held in custody. Could you provide me with updated figures on the same basis as that provided in the attached table? 
In addition, could you tell me the age of the oldest inmate serving a custodial prison sentence on the date that you use to provide me with the breakdown of the age of prison inmates.

Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm MoJ holds the information you have requested.

In respect of the first part on age breakdown of prisoners held in custody, I have provided in the attached excel workbook the information as at 30 June 2019.

On the second part of your request, I can inform that the oldest serving prisoner as at 30 June 2019 was 104 years old.
The number of older prisoners is increasing just as the elderly population overall is growing. 
It is vital that we deal with older prisoners in the most secure and appropriate way. That is why the guidance we have in place for the management of these offenders takes into account the specific challenges they present.
2

